Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 
Minutes of May 8, 2017 (6:00)
Present: Pat Haldane-Wilsone, Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner, Sandi Nichol, Kathy Byrne, Denise Reles, Greg Cooper, Avonlea Armstrong, Jeff Johnson, Heather Howie
Regrets: Kim Carter, Barb Engel,
Guest:  Ron Pelletier
Chair person: Greg Cooper
Minutes Recorded by: Heather Howie
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:07 p.m.
Adoption of Minutes: 
Moved by Sandi Nichol that the April 12, 2017 minutes be adopted with correction under Kathy’s report regarding Cuba Legacy Funds from 2015 and 2017.  Seconded by Denise Reles.  CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner):  
Balance at April 30, 2017 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)

$   13,759.91
Misc.General






$ 2,078.05


Cuba Legacy Fund


  


$   66.20

 
Student Accounts


  


$ 2,565.65


Big Band Dance



  

$ 9,218.01


Brandon Jazz Festival


  

  ($168.00)

   

Balance at April 30, 2017 (Business Savings account #200300 155462)

$   1,969.11
Action: 

 Jeff to forward the Brandon Jazz spreadsheet to the treasurers for accounting of monies collected and that taken from fundraising accounts.

Cheryl/Jaz to finalize Big Band Dance numbers for our June meeting
Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):
No Report.  

Brief discussion ensued regarding the need to fundraise if no future Cuba Trips are possible.  However, there still is Brandon Jazz,  tuxedo rentals(pending uniform discussion/decision) and the possibility of a  shorter trip duration that meets the Division’s new travel restrictions (potentially a Wednesday evening through Sunday evening trip in 2019) to a closer destination; thus, there is still the need to have fundraisers next year.
Music Director’s Reports (Kathy Byrne, Avonlea Armstrong):

Kathy reported:
· There is money from both 2015 and 2017 in Cuba Legacy Funds.  Discussion around what to do with these funds was covered.
Moved by Pat Haldane-Wilsone that monies remaining in the 2015 Cuba Legacy Fund will be transferred to General Funds while monies from the 2017 Cuba Legacy Funds will be disbursed among the 28 students who travelled to Cuba in 2017 once all expenses are covered.  Seconded by Denise Reles.  CARRIED.
· HUGE THANKS to Big Band Dance Co-Chairs, Pat Haldane-Wilsone and Sandi Nichol for their skill, talent, patience and hard work in organizing another successful Dance.  The Music Directors and SHMPA expressed their appreciation to these 2 ladies.

· The deadline for students to apply to receive scholarships from SHMPA to attend music camps was April 30, 2017.  However, a reminder to the students hasn’t gone out.  So, this deadline will be extended until May 15, 2017.

Action: Kathy will advise students of the extended date for applications to be accepted.

· Upcoming Concerts:

1. June 1 – Concert Bands – CSHC Gym.  We decided to collect a Silver Collection at the door using a Tuba case (given we used ‘pass the bag’ method at the winter concert). Proceeds will go to Refugees entering Canada.
       Action:  
Jaz will obtain the name of an organization to accept the proceeds.


Jaz will get a float and cash box

Denise will contact CSHC to have a table and Easel placed by the gym door prior to the concert.

Kathy/Jeff to get the Tuba case

Kathy to ask Emily Villaneuva to make a sign (to be placed at the door on an easel) advertizing where the proceeds of the silver collection will be going

Denise, Pat and Barb will greet people at the door, hand out programs and monitor the collection.  

2. June 7 – Jazz Bands – WAG.  There will be a $5.00 charge at the door.
Action:   Denise, Pat and Barb will man the door/collect admission money

  Jaz will get a float and cash box
Avonlea reported:
· Vocal Jazz Coffee House held April 25, 2017 was a successful, casual, nice evening.  Fifty people attended at $5.00 each (covering any costs incurred).  Mr. MacNeil paid for the musicians (rhythm section) from honorarium funds through the school administration.  The Safe Grad Committee donated the coffee and cups.  The students brought dainties.  The cafeteria provided coffee urns and creamers.  Joel Green was paid an honorarium for the sound.  Kids sang well!
· Concert Choir & Jazz Choir  - Final Concert on May 24, 2017 in CSHC Theatre
· Grade 9 Musical Theatre - ‘Do You Want to Dance?’ May 29 & 30, 2017
· The next Grade 10-12 Musical for next year will be chosen this week and auditions will be held in June, 2017
Jeff reported:

· ‘A PLEA’ -  to all music parents/community residents to advocate for the future of CSHC students to continue to have Jazz Combos and Wind Ensemble at CSHC; these programs set our school apart from others in the province and nation, students aspire to be in these programs and are sought after by Universities/ Schools of Music.
President’s Report:
No Report.
Action:  
ALL - Further discussion and decision re: uniforms will continue at the June meeting.
Big Band Dance (Pat Haldane-Wilsone & Sandi Nichol):
· THANK YOU to all volunteers!

· 250 tickets were sold (doesn’t include the 112 performers); down from 330 sold last year.  Perhaps the $5.00 price increase impacted sales, however it was noted that in general this year, ticket sales for other events are also down (e.g. Grad Fashion Show)
· Net Proceeds ~ $3900.00
· Raffle monies – similar to last year with less people in attendance and fewer number of prizes
· The ‘How to Binder’ has been streamlined and organized into a 10 page ‘How To Manual’ with a complete set of directions to follow for the next person(s) to organize BBD.
· The deposit for 2018 has been paid and the date booked.

· Gaming License is done

· Any remaining supplies left over are back at the school and will be stored in the school basement
Action:  ALL – Next year, consider tiered pricing but be cautious and monitor numbers at lower versus higher price.
New Business:
· Cuts to the Band Program for 2017-18:
Mr. Pelletier spoke to us addressing our concerns over the recent announcement that the 2 Jazz Combo’s, and Wind Ensemble Programs have been cut, and the 2 Jazz Bands for Grade 11’s and 12’s will go down to 1 combined band for 2017-18 .  
He explained how these decisions were made.  The process starts mid-February when preliminary numbers of students enrolled in courses is obtained and then these numbers are forwarded to the Board Office in March; staffing is assigned from there.  With declining enrollment, there are program cuts (these cuts affected more than just Band programs) and teachers get declared ‘surplus’ (a teacher is an employee of SJSD and not CSHC specifically). The School administrator then reviews courses with smaller numbers registered; typically a course won’t run with less than 18 students unless it’s needed to graduate.  The 2 Jazz Combo’s had 13 students registered for next year (6 in one, 7 in the other) and the Wind Ensemble had 31 with numbers expected to rise to about 42 once Grade 9’s are included.  As well, the maximum a teacher can teach is 8 sections.  So for 2017-18 Ms Byrne has 8 sections filled (Grade 9  (+ release time given the large size of this band), Grade 10, Grade 11/12 Concert Bands = 4 sections plus Grade 9, Grade 10, Grade 11/12 Jazz Bands = 3 more sections plus Department Head = 1 more section to total 8 sections.  Bottom line is with budget constraints and time constraints the administration decided the aforementioned programs would be cut and Mr. Johnson would be declared surplus.
Concerns were raised by the executive including the importance of music education whereby community, team building, interaction, life lessons, skills are only gotten through music and no other program enables and teaches all those assets.  Music is a ‘flag ship’ for the school. CSHC Music Programs and Directors have received numerous awards and is a highly sought after program that students and parents choose to enroll at our school for; if numbers are the concern, then cuts to programming may further decrease numbers enrolling as families may choose to go elsewhere.  The rationale for fewer numbers registered in courses leading to cuts is flawed when it comes to the Wind Ensemble, given there are over 40 kids expected.  In the end, it was questioned whether this decision is reversible; according to Mr. Pelletier, there is no more staffing available, so it would mean cutting other courses and teachers and this has been done  - as administrator all programs are supported and promoted.
It was also expressed to Mr. Pelletier that it was unfortunate these decisions have not been communicated to the music parents for them to be equipped with correct information to assist in supporting their children, the music directors and the administrators.  He indicated he has met with the Grade 11 and 12 students and still to come are meetings with the grade 9 and 10 students.  He will send out a letter to all music parents with students currently at CSHC, as well as Grade 8 parents with children coming in next year, to explain the rationale for decisions made to date.  He and Ms Byrne are continuing to meet to formulate a plan going forward and when that is in place, a second letter will go out.  A major ‘stumbling block’ is combining the Grade 11 & 12 Jazz bands as there would be double the number of rhythm players; an attempt to find a way to keep these as 2 groups is preferable.

· Greg announced in light of recent family health issues, he is unable to fulfill the president role for next year
· A date for the AGM for October 2017 needs to be decided upon at the June meeting
Next Meeting Dates:
Monday, June 12 at 6:30 in the CSHC Staff Room
Action:  
Heather to forward a reminder of the meeting via email and include Agenda (from Barb), minutes for review, request for items for discussion, regrets to attend.
ALL - Need to set at the June meeting dates for Executive meeting in September and AGM in October.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 p.m.
